LONG MELFORD PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Offices, Cordell Road, Long Melford, Suffolk CO10 9EH Tel: 01787 378084 Email: clerk@longmelford-pc.gov.uk



NOTICE OF CANCELLATION of a Meeting of the Full Parish Council, being its Annual General Meeting

Members of the Council and the of the public are hereby informed that the Meeting to be held

- on Thursday 7th May 2020 at 7:30pm
- at The United Reformed Church, Hall Street, Long Melford, Suffolk CO10 9JT

has been <u>cancelled</u> due to the COVID-19 coronavirus pandemic, and in accordance with the guidance issued by the Government regarding social distancing and restrictions on public assemblies.

Further to the provisions of **The Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels** (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020, on 15th April 2020 the Councillors unanimously agreed:

- 1. To cancel the Council's Annual General Meeting until further notice, but no later than 07/05/2021.
- 2. To continue in their current positions on the Council and its committees, sub-committees and working groups until 07/05/2021.

As a consequence of the above, Cllr. John Nunn and Cllr. Jayne Lines will continue in their respective positions as Chair and Vice Chair of Long Melford Parish Council until 07/05/2021.

While the coronavirus crisis persists, and subject to Government legislation, the Council may conduct some or all of its meetings remotely. Where it is decided to do this, notice will be given to Councillors and to the public accordingly.

Signed: D. Lovelock

D. Lovelock

Clerk to Long Melford Parish Council